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SOCIAL
INSURANCE
INSTITUTION

Branch I in Warsaw
Department of Fulfilling International Agreements

Information

Matter: benefit

Date of the matter: from the office

File number: [redacted]

Type of information: changing certificate number
Date of the information: October 16, 2023

Dear Madam,

The social insurance institution is pleased to inform you that we have completed a change in your
payment number for your extra insurance benefit. The change has no effect on the amount of the benefit
of the date of the payment, both of which are unchanged.

The benefit number is: [Redacted].

The change in the benefit number results from the technological changes that we are introducing in our
institution in the area of providing retirement benefits.

We also announce that starting from October 2023 the payment will be suspended because of a lack of a
certificate for the right to receive the benefit. Ve are sending the form “declaration of the retired person
living abroad regarding the existence of a continued right to receiving benefits” [the EMRG form].

We ask you to fill it out in detail, giving confirmation of your personal signature by a representative of the
office or a person empowered to do this at your place of residence (e.g., a representative of the
ambassador of Poland or of the Polish consul, the municipality office, an insurance Institute, or a Polish
notary).

We ask that the form be returned to this address by November 30, 2023.

Sincerely,

Senior Clerk
[Signature]

Dorota Tusyznska,
seal and signature



